Irish Prison Service.
280. Mr. Wall asked the Minister for Justice, Equality and Law Reform the running costs of the prisons proposed to be closed for each of the past three years; the number of prison staff involved; the number of educational staff involved; the number of administrative staff involved in each of the cuts; and if he will make a statement on the matter. [28106/03]
Minister for Justice, Equality and Law Reform (Mr. McDowell): The running cost details for 2000 to 2002, inclusive, in respect of the four places of detention subject to the Government decision of 11 November are as follows:
	Prison
	2000
	2001
	2002

	
	€
	€
	€

	Curragh
	4,648,350
	5,112,800
	5,635,415

	Fort Mitchel
	6,782,010
	6,849,800
	7,293,400

	Loughan House
	3,179,350
	3,694,510
	3,627,100

	Shelton Abbey
	2,789,270
	3,019,400
	3,263,000


	Prison
	No. of Prison Staff (31/10/03)
	No. of Educational Staff

	
	
	(Whole-time Equivalents)

	Curragh
	70
	10.2

	Fort Mitchel
	95
	14.04

	Loughan House
	44
	9.52

	Shelton Abbey
	43
	7.21


Administrative staff are included in the number of prison staff.
In the event of failure to reach agreement with the Prison Officers' Association on the management proposal aimed at eliminating overtime and reducing costs, the Government approved alternative cost reduction measures will, as I have explained in other answers today, be progressively implemented with effect from January 2004. They include the mothballing of Fort Mitchel and the Curragh Place of Detention and the making of alternative arrangements for the management and operation of the open centres at Loughan House and Shelton Abbey.
